Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

282 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 22nd November 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

Yesterday I sent you the drawing of Odontoglossum odoratum ? I wrote the name in pencil only in case this is a species. The flowers have been drawn very faithfully from the dried flowers, but the composition has been taken from picture of Od. odoratum in Gardeners’ Chronicle.

Baron Hruby has not received his orchids yet; heaven knows, maybe they are still lying around in Cologne. He has immediately cabled the minister of trade and the answer was: As long as grape vines do not grow in the area where the plants come from and there is a certificate which confirms this, the shipment can be forwarded.  It would be a good idea to have such certificates printed and have them signed by the authorities stating that there is no cultivation of vines at St. Albans or at least on your premises.

…

The devil should get those people who made this Phylloxera convention…

However, the orchids you sent me arrived without any complications, or perhaps you forgot to write on Hruby’s consignment “Racines sans terre” (bare rooted).

Has Hübsch returned ? Baron Hruby wrote to me that Seidl has gone to Brazil.

When I last visited you, I spoke to you about the young man Faus who is going to come and work for you. He has been in Erfurt since the summer. You told me that he should come to England but I have not yet told him about it because you were not ready for him. If, however, you want him now I shall speak to his father so that he can write to him telling him that he can come to you.

Lehmann has written an impertinent letter via Ortgies, I shall not reply .. [about something that belonged to Roezl and not to Lehmann].

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Please write to me when you can find the time. The Cattleya maxima have not arrived yet ? I ask because they have not been advertised in Gardeners’ Chronicle. Or had they already been sold ?
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